
Future of Nursing COAC Recommendation #7 
Colorado Center for Nursing Excellence  

Minutes July 13, 2022 
 

Present:  Representatives: 
X     Shawn Elliot, Co-Chair 
X     Angela Richard, Co-Chair 
€   Debbie Pollard, Co-Secretary 
X     JoAnn Crownover, Co-Secretary 
X     Amanda Quintana, CCNE 
X     Theresa Nino 
X     Kari Goerke 
€   Carol Traylor 
X     Susan Fuentes 
€   Mavis Mesi 
€   Elly 
€   Patricia 
€   Sara Kollman 
 

Discussion Comments Follow Up 
Survey Arkansas COAC #7 distributed a 

survey primarily related to how 
diversity is addressed.  

1. Obtain a copy of the Arkansas 
survey.  

2. Question about anonymity 
was discussed. Most favored 
option was for respondents to 
identify “type” of school.  

3. Recommended to include free 
text so that respondents could 
describe best practice 
activities.  

4. Recommended an assessment 
question asking for “urban” 
versus “rural” 

5. Do we need ethnicity 
breakdown at schools? 



6. Recommended assessment of 
recruitment and retention of 
diverse faculty/ 

7. Recommend the assessment 
of training for faculty on 
SDOH and SDOE 

8. Recommend asking schools of 
holistic admission processes.  

9. Discussion on the length of 
the survey. Recommended the 
header of the survey including 
the expected amount of time 
for completion.  

10. Recommend sending the 
survey to Administrative 
person at each school of 
nursing.  

11. Recommend a introductory 
statement regarding the 
information that will be 
necessary in order to complete 
the survey. Possibly an 
attached PDF of questions so 
that the respondent can be 
prepared for the survey. 

12. The recommended time 
frame for distribution is 
October, 2022.  

13. Recommend sending a 
separate survey to Schools 
that offer Doctoral Programs. 
 

 
Key Points for 
Follow Up: 

 1. Shawn Elliot to obtain the 
survey.  

2. Edit survey according to 
recommendations.  

3. Draft an email or 
announcement informing 
Academic Institutions of 
survey distribution.  

 


